

## State of New Jersey

CHRIS CHRISTIE Governor

KIM GUADAGNO

Lt. Governor

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Division of Land Use Regulation
Mail Code 501-02A, P.O. Box 420, Trenton, NJ 08625-0420
Fax # (609) 777-3656
www.state.nj.us/dep/landuse

BOB MARTIN Commissioner

Mr. Michael A. Mara PennEast Pipeline Company, LLC One Meridian Boulevard Suite 2C01 Wyomissing, PA 19610

JUN 2 8 2017

RE:

Freshwater Wetlands Individual Permit Application

DLUR File #0000-17-0007.2 FWW170001 PennEast Pipeline Project – Statewide

Dear Mr. Mara:

I am writing in response to your letter dated and received by the Division on June 21, 2017, requesting an additional 60 days to address the items enumerated in the April 26, 2017 (as amended on April 28, 2017) deficiency letter. Upon review, the Division finds that no substantive information has been received during the initial 60 days allotted for response and thus, this request for additional time is hereby denied.

The Division acknowledges the receipt on May 5, 2017 of the response to deficiency item # 3 and finds that deficiency is satisfactorily addressed. However, given the complexity of the remaining deficient items, and the lack of demonstrated progress on the part of the applicant, it appears that it would be unlikely that an additional 60 days would allow substantial progress on the application.

This application will be deemed "administratively closed" as of the date of this letter. Please be advised that the application fee submitted may be used by the applicant for a period of one calendar year for a resubmittal of the project.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at the above address or by e-mail at patricia.cluelow@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

Patricia A. Cluelow Supervisor, Application Support Unit Division of Land Use Regulation